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Dear Bônai Jacob family and 

friends, 

  

The picture you are seeing is of my 

granddaughter Shirel and her 

husband Shmuel Weisbrod. I will 

have the pleasure of seeing them 

married at Maarat Hamachpela 

(The Cave of our Patriarchs and 

Matriarchs) on May 28th. At that 

momentous occasion  I will be 

given the honor of singing one of 

the Sheva Brachot (the Seven 

Blessings) under the Chuppa.  

 

I am amazed to have reached this 

milestone in life, when 

grandchildren will be getting 

married! It is also possible by this 

bulletin that my oldest daughter 

will have given birth. Then our 

family will be blessed with 15 

grandchildren! 

 

Milestones and memories.............. 

 

As I remarked at our closing 

meeting, our congregation suffered 

the loss of beloved members this 

year, as we also joined with our 

congregational families in the 

losses of dear ones, including 

Donald Nusholtz, Dr. Aaron 

Borenstein, Ira Tanner, Nicki 

Kaplan Stern, Arnold Schaffer, 

Babette Seigal, Arlene Leib, 

Donald Kornspan, and Bessie 

Levy. May their memories ever be 

a blessing. 

 

It is here that I want to share with 

you a small Dvar Torah. In  the 

parsha of Ki Tisa, Exodus 33:17-

23, there is an amazing dialogue 

between Moshe and Hashem.  

Here is where Moses will have the 

opportunity to "see" G-d. Well, as 

far as a human can! 

(Continued on page 2) 

 

JEWISH LEARNING 
See page 5 for opportunities for 

continuing your Jewish Learning 

¶  Mishneh Torah 

¶  Torah Study 



 

Moshe asks Hashem to show him the Holy One's glory. G-d answers that "You cannot see My face, for one shall 

not see Me and live...Behold, there is a place by Me, and you shall stand upon the rock, and it shall come to pass, 

while My glory passes by, that I will put you in a cleft of the rock, and will cover you with My hand until I have 

passed by. And I will take away My hand, and you shall see My back; but My face shall not be seen." 

 

Moshe's yearning for G-d is answered with a "peek" at what humans cannot normally see. I have always been 

struck by the enormous love shared between G-d and Moses. The closeness, as it were, of friends. Moreover,  I 

also believe that there is a lesson for us. 

 

Rabbi J.H. Hertz writes: "Many interpreters deduce from this passage the teaching that no living being can see    

G-d's face, i.e. penetrate His eternal essence. It is only from the rearward that we can know Him. Even as a ship 

sails through the waters of ocean and leaves its wake behind, so G-d may be known by His Divine 'footprints' in 

human history, by His traces in the human soul." 

 

I absolutely love what Rabbi Hertz taught us.  Just like the waves of the sea after the ship has passed, we see G-d 

as we look back! The one who reflects will see this truth personally. 

 

As we look back on our 14 1/2 year journey together, I can see the G-d moments in our lives. I can close my eyes 

and see Hashem's presence at our Simchas, rejoicing with us, and I can envision G-d's closeness crying with us, 

when we experienced the sad moments and the times of loss in our lives. 

 

As I reflect, I see glimpses of how our interactions helped shape us. Each of us formed a piece of a beautiful 

puzzle. We needed each other in our lives, and we were interconnected. 

 

Words fail at this time. How can I transmit the love that we have shared?   I would have to say that the most 

important part of my Rabbinate was forming this closeness with each of you. To have the opportunity to form 

bonds of friendship with you, to be your teacher, to be a safe sounding board, to share your happiness and your 

sadness, these and more are the memories I will remember and cherish.  I want to thank each and every member 

for helping support our congregation and my Rabbinic leadership. 

 

I thank the individuals, who rose to the leadership of congregational President, a rewarding yet trying, and at 

times, thankless job.  For each of you has a part in our life's journey together. But, I must single out the 

Presidents, who sacrificed so much of their time for us:  Josh Tourkow who made the contact with me, inviting us 

to Fort Wayne, David Bussell, Ron Friedman, Mark Schneider, and Pam Friedman. I must add that Pam had a 

most difficult challenge, as she led us to look to the future, plan and with the help of her committees to put that 

plan into reality.    

 

I want to thank  the committee that planned the retirement celebrations: Janet Finkel, Donna Tourkow, Pam 

Friedman,  Theresa Farber, Susie Miller, Paula Adams and Ruth Minkoff. Indeed, I am so thankful to each of 

you, too, who support our minyan, our classes and our events.  

  

 I looked at the congregational directory and realized for the first time, that I have been the 18th Rabbi here. How 

meaningful, for we experienced Chai, life together.  

 

Being your Rabbi for the past 14 and a half years has been filled with so many experiences.  We remember them 

now as they tug at the heart, and perhaps bring a tear or a smile. I have said it many times. We have prayed 

together, and we have studied together. We have celebrated together and we have mourned together. We have 

worried together and we have rejoiced together, when the worry was resolved. The caring and the sharing, the 
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Congregation B'nai Jacob 

extends heartfelt condolences to 

the family and friends of Irwin 

Mallin. He passed away on 

Monday, May 6, the first of Iyar. 

May his memory always be a 

blessing! 

Message from the President  

 
Congregation Bônai Jacob has been in existence for over 100 years. We have provided a center in Fort Wayne 

for spirituality, intellectual endeavors and cultural experiences; life cycle events are supported as well as 

programs fostering friendships and providing a place of warmth and kindness for anyone who comes through 

our doors. 

 

Each of you is aware that the demographics of our community have changed; we have fewer members and the 

work of maintaining the congregation falls upon the same small group of people. A year ago we began anew a 

conversation with the members of Congregation Achduth Vesholom (CAV) to explore combining our resources. 

With the byline of ñOne Community, Two Traditionsò we embarked on a journey. Both congregations are 

bringing a vote to their respective memberships to decide if our community will support the concept of ñOne 

Community, Two Traditions.ò I am pleased to let you know that at the annual meeting of our congregation, this 

was approved by an overwhelming majority. Furthermore, a purchase agreement has been signed for the sale of 

our building. 

 

As of July 1 (and pending the vote at CAV), we will become members of Congregation Achduth Vesholom with 

all the rights and responsibilities of participating in congregation life. In the ensuing months, we will begin the 

renovation of the chapel to become the Goldstine-Bônai Jacob chapel. We will vacate our ñhomeò at Bittersweet 

Moors subdivision just before the High Holidays in September. Like with any kind of move that one 

experiences, it comes with a lot of uncertainty. We will have the opportunity to cultivate new friendships and 

participate in all educational, social, and social action activities while having two worship options. 

 

What defines a congregation? Is it simply a quorum of 10 Jewish adults who gather together to recite certain 

prayers or to read from the Sefer Torah? Is it the list of people who are in good standing because they pay their 

dues? Although these elements are important if not imperative in the life of a congregation, it certainly does not 

define who Congregation Bônai Jacob is. 

 

In Pirkei Avot it is written that when one loves based on a ñthingò, this love will not endure if that òthingò no 

longer exists (5:16). Though Congregation Bônai Jacob will no longer exist as we know it, it can thrive if our 

love for our congregation is not simply based upon the physical space at Bittersweet Moors. I look forward to 

our journey together in our new space at the Rifkin Campus as we become members of Congregation Achduth 

Vesholom. 

 

Pamela Friedman  

closeness that came from knowing each other--- all these I recall.  

 

I pray that I have made a positive contribution to our congregation 

and community, and I pray that our congregation will continue to 

actively aid all who wish to follow a Conservative Jewish worship 

and lifestyle, being part of one community with two traditions.  

 

We are not saying goodbye, but L'hitraot!  "until we see each other 

[again]."       

  

Bôydidut, 

 

Rabbi Mitchell Kornspan 



Please RSVP now to 260-672-8459 or 

office@bnaijacobfw.com 



 

 

 

PLEASE HELP:   

We are seeking volunteers who will choose 
to cover one Kiddush at a time. Simple 
menus can be prepared on Shabbat at the 
synagogue and can be as easy as cream 
cheese and bagels served with a tossed 
salad or a bowl of fruit.   Ingredients, 
however, must be delivered to the 
synagogue kitchen prior to the beginning of 
Shabbat. Reimbursement of $40 or less is 
available from Sisterhood if requested with 
a receipt. To volunteer, call the office at 260
-672-8459. The Sisterhood is grateful to 
those who volunteered to coordinate and/or 
sponsor Kiddushim in the past. 

Registration is open for Camp Joe Levine! 

Camp Joe Levine is a Jewish day camp for 

children ages 4-13. Camp will be held at Fox 

Island County Park 

during the weeks of 

July 8, 15 and 22. 

The application 

packet can be 

obtained from the 

Jewish Federation 

office. 

 
The gift shop is 
having a clearance 
sale! Everything is 
25% off! Come 
browse after Services 
and during office 
hours. Office hours for May will be most 
Wednesdays and Fridays from 10:00 a.m. to 
3:00 p.m.  

 
Thank you to Marina & Michael 

Epstein for the generous 
donation of flowers for Rabbi 
Kornspanôs retirement 

 

Fort Wayneôs Chevra Kadisha is looking for 

volunteers to assist with the mitzvah of the ritual 

preparation of bodies for burial according to Jewish 

tradition. For more information on serving the 

Jewish community in this way, please contact Mike 

Adams (smadams49@yahoo.com or 260-444-9373) 

or Eileen Goltz (eztolg@gmail.com or 260-602-

5544). Men are especially needed at this time. Thank 

you. 

 

 Rabbi's Hours in JUNE  

 
Rabbi Kornspan will be conducting services and classes as well as available for appointments 

from June 8 to 15.  
 

Please call the office to make an appointment.  
 

 MISHNEH TORAH   Wednesdays, June 5 & 12   at 7:00 p.m.  
 TORAH CLASS   Saturdays, June 8 & 15   at 12:45 p.m.  



Yahrzeits    

Iyar/June 
28 1-2 Dora Rozeen 

29 2-3 Hyman Dicker 

29 2-3 Anna Hurwitz 

29 2-3 Jennie Nemeroff 

29 2-3 Pearl Waterman 

 

Sivan/June 
1 3-4 Sidney Goldin 

2 4-5 Esther Cera Brateman 

2 4-5 Sara Goldberg 

4 6-7 Franz Reimann 

5 7-8 Baruch Bronstein 

6 8-9 Alice Fenyes 

6 8-9 Harry King 

6 8-9 Anna Landy 

6 8-9 Joseph Schachter 

6 8-9 Rose K. Weigler 

7 9-10 Morris Meyer 

7 9-10 Samuel Ralph Tourkow 

8 10-11 Linda  Babb 

8 10-11 Fannie Edelman 

8 10-11 Miriam Falakovicz 

8 10-11 Motel Golder 

8 10-11 Bessie Ochstein 

8 10-11 Zuse Silverman 

8 10-11 Louis Smith 

9 11-12 Yitzchok Falk 

10 12-13 Irving Zeal 

11 13-14 Jacob Kaplan 

11 13-14 Ann Levy 

12 14-15 Getel Himelstein 

12 14-15 Getel Himelstein 

12 14-15 Jan Levin 

12 14-15 Harry Slutsky 

12 14-15 Samuel Weiner 

13 15-16 Peter Bronstein 

13 15-16 Danny Levin 

13 15-16 Myron Russ 

14 16-17 Rae Lipp 

15 17-18 Mitchell  

  Bronstein 

15 17-18 Kate Dicker 

15 17-18 Barbara Miller  

16 18-19 David G. Altheide 

16 18-19 Rose Gibson 

16 18-19 Helen Kornspan 

16 18-19 Rabbi Herman  

  Price 

16 18-19 Esther Smith 

16 18-19 Norma Trauner 

17 19-20 Michla Breindel 

17 19-20 Norma Jean  

  Chambers 

17 19-20 Leon Hasid/Aryeh 

  Chaim ben Godel 

17 19-20 Pearl Marks 

17 19-20 Beryl Novitsky 

17 19-20 Isador Vigran 

18 20-21 Abraham Brateman 

18 20-21 Thelma Ochstein 

18 20-21 Louis Siegel 

19 21-22 Max H. Leib 

19 21-22 Leah S. Tourkow 

20 22-23 Jean Fishbein 

20 22-23 George Sandel 

20 22-23 Isaac Schwartz 

21 23-24 Ann Golder 

22 24-25 Ruth Davis 

22 24-25 Becky Weinberg 

22 24-25 Florence Weinberg 

22 24-25 Etta Hoffman 

  Zussman 

23 25-26 Dale Chambers 

23 25-26 Joseph Finkleman 

23 25-26 Nathan Mull  

24 26-27 Tillie L. Speyer 

27 29-30 Solomon Gabe 

27 29-30 Abe Magazine 

28 30-1 Philip (Fival) 

  Kaplan 

28 30-1 Samuel Schecter 

 

Sivan/July 

29 1-2 Rena Babich 

29 1-2 Robert Goldstein 

30 2-3 Otto Gartner 

30 2-3 Sabine Gartner 

30 2-3 Teressa Hanna  

  Gartner 

30 2-3 Jack Komisarow 

 

Tammuz/July 

1 3-4 Klara  Goldfarb 

1 3-4 Morris Hyman 

1 3-4 Stephen Alan 

  Mirman 

1 3-4 Glen Noyes 

1 3-4 Eleanor C. Schwartz 

2 4-5 Alvin Avraham 

  Farber 

2 4-5 Dr. Naf H. Gladstone 

2 4-5 Louis Schefman 

2 4-5 Max Spanjer 

3 5-6 Toba Baum 

3 5-6 Joseph Bialick 

3 5-6 Ruth Henzel 

3 5-6 Betty  Luskin 

3 5-6 Ada Rothberg 

4 6-7 Max Sposeep 

4 6-7 Harry Trauner 

5 7-8 Morris Gladstone 

5 7-8 Andy Kollman 

6 8-9 Louis Levin 

8 10-11 Samuel Herman 

8 10-11 Sigfried Schmitz 

8 10-11 Nathan Stoller 

9 11-12 Joel M. Bass 

9 11-12 Alain Biger 

10 12-13 Bertha Gifis 

11 13-14 Irving E. Appel 

11 13-14 Anne Doran 

11 13-14 Ida Lefko 

12 14-15 Maurice Cohen 

12 14-15 Oscar Eisbart 

14 16-17 Edward Finkel 

14 16-17 Sarah Gerber 

14 16-17 Harry Marlin 

14 16-17 Don Sewell 

15 17-18 David Block 

15 17-18 Louis J. Novitsky 

15 17-18 Julius Saffron 

16 18-19 Abraham Field 

16 18-19 Herb Kocks 

17 19-20 Dr. Hyman L. Cohen 

17 19-20 Betty Fischer 

17 19-20 Betty Saul 

17 19-20 Walter Weinstein 

18 20-21 Armand Cohodes 

18 20-21 Ben Kelman 

19 21-22 Naomi Levin 

19 21-22 Abraham Metzger 

19 21-22 Albert Smith 

19 21-22 Jeanette  Sposeep 

20 22-23 David Auerbach 

20 22-23 Solomon Babich 

20 22-23 Isadore Berkowitz 

20 22-23 Miriam Singerman 

20 22-23 Jacques Tourkow 

21 23-24 Meyer Levin 

23 25-26 Leah Babich 

23 25-26 Frieda Friedman 

23 25-26 Gulian Friedman 

23 25-26 Adolph B. Weigler 

25 27-28 Israel Kaplansky 

26 28-29 Joe  Gerson 

26 28-29 Raoul Roderick 

26 28-29 Thomas  Sarratore 

27 29-30 Kalman  Beck 

27 29-30 Herman  Fischer 

27 29-30 Isaac Kretzman 

27 29-30 Celia  Masursky 

28 30-31 Phyllis Sarratore 

29 31-1 Alfred M. Bronstein 



 

A.J. Ochstein Fund 

Building Fund 

In memory of Pearl Fichman 

 -Ann Fichman 

David Siegel Memorial Fund 

General Fund 
In honor of Rabbi Kornspan 

 -William & Marsha Schmidt 

In memory of Harry Peurye 

 -Dan & Annie Appel 

In memory of Freda Dubin 

 -Josh & Donna Tourkow 

In memory of Esther Schwartz 

 -Josh & Donna Tourkow 

In appreciation 

 -Chris Young  

Kiddush Fund 

In honor of Hadley Isabella Alderson 

 -Lazette Selan 

 

TZEDAKAH 
 

In memory of Samuel Zaslawsky

 -Adrienne & Adolph 

 Brateman 

In memory of Samuel Brateman 

 -Adrienne & Adolph 

 Brateman 

In memory of Gabor Fenyes 

 -Dan & Anne Droegmyer 

In memory of Alice Fenyes 

 -Dan & Anne Droegmyer 

In memory of Bessie Levy 

 -Scott & Theresa Trauner 

In memory of Morton Trauner 

 -Scott & Theresa Trauner 

In memory of Zelda Punsky 

 -Fani & Enrique Kozolchyk 

In appreciation of the Sisterhood 

 -Keith Groman 

 

 

In memory of Bessie Levy 

 -Keith Groman 

Levy/Levin Endowment Fund 

Library Fund  

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

In memory of Pearl Fichman 

 -Kaye Fichman 

In memory of Abraham Fichman ben 

Meir 

 -Kaye Fichman 

In memory of Leah Edelman 

 -Debra Edelman 

Seth Horwitz Education Fund 
Simon/Hannah Crell Education Fund 

In memory of Selma Kaufman 

 -Howard & Rossya Klebanow 

Sisterhood Nursery Fund 

Torah Maintenance Fund 

Winnick Memorial Garden Fund  

Yahrzeit Fund 

In memory of Jennie Weisman 

 -Linda & Barry Snitzer 

If you would like to make a donation in honor/memory of someone,  

please fill out the form and submit it with your check to: 
 

Congregation Bônai Jacob 

 7227 Bittersweet Moors Drive 

Fort Wayne, IN  46814-4543 
 

I have enclosed   $_________________  

 

In honor/memory  of:    _         

 

 

Fund Preference: Please indicate which fund you prefer to donate to: 
 

 

    A.J. Ochstein Fund   Rabbiôs Discretionary Fund 

 

    David Siegel Memorial Fund  Simon/Hannah Crell Education Fund 

  

    General Fund    Sisterhood Nursery Fund 

 

    Kiddush Fund    Torah Maintenance Fund 

   

    Levy/Levin Endowment Fund  Winnick Memorial Garden Fund  

 

    Library Fund     Yahrzeit Fund 

     

    Seth Horwitz Education Fund  

 

From:    _           



 

Board of Directors Meeting  

 

Thursday, June 6 
7:00 p.m. 
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OFFICERS      
President...............Pamela Friedman  
1st Vice President.........Jay Zemmol  
2nd Vice President..Mark Schneider  
Recording Secretary...Mort Schaffer 
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Financial Secretary.......Mike Adams
   
BOARD MEMBERS     

Janet Finkel   Marc Nusholtz  

Jeff Herman   Debby Roberts  

Jerry Jarvis   Josh Tourkow  

 

Past President ...........Ron Friedman  

June Birthdays  
1 Marc Nusholtz 

7 Shellen Goltz 

8 Mort Schaffer 

11 Liliana Miller 

13 Eve Farber 

15 Danny Rifkin 

17 Lazette Selan 

22 Keith Roberts 

27 Eden Fuchs 

 

July Birthdays  
5 Adrienne 

 Brateman 

5 Alex Martinez 

6 Rebecka Roberts 

10 Adam Miller 

10 Shelah Shaw 

11 Sarah Jo Shaw 

14 Bradley Finkel 

16 Neal Baitcher 

17 Ann Droegmyer 

17 Iris Fuchs 

17 Leona Rosenberg 

20 Jeff Herman 

24 Karsyn Pabla 

25 Janet Chambers 

25 Bob Long 

29 Dr. Matthew Farber 

 

 

 

June Anniversaries 

16 Marvin and Harriet Crell 

16 Ron and Pam Friedman 

17 Ron and Vicki Goltz 

22 Dan and Lisa Bradley 

 

July Anniversaries 

4 Marc and Rabbi Marla 

 Spanjer 

7  Ben and Sharon Eisbart 

17 Keith and Debby Roberts 

24 William and Janet 

 Chambers 

28 Adam and Denise Miller 

 

Shavuot 
Celebration  

 

Sunday, June 9th 
 

Services 9:15 a.m. 
with reading of the Ten 

Commandments 
 

Yizkor 10:45 a.m. 
 

Monday, June 10th 
 

Services 10:00 a.m. 
 

Services will be conducted by 
Rabbi Kornspan 

 



 

JEWISH COMMUNITY NEWS  

 

 

 

 

Retirement of Rabbi Lenny Sarko   
 

Please join the Temple for a special Shavuot service and Oneg Shabbat on 

Friday, June 7 at 7:30 p.m. honoring Rabbi Lenny Sarko for serving as the 

Templeôs spiritual leader for the past three years. There will be an 

opportunity to offer your good wishes and a blessing for Rabbi Lenny and 

Karen. Rabbi Lenny, who finishes his tenure at Achduth Vesholom on June 

30, became the Temple's 22nd spiritual leader in July 2016. 

 

Thoughtful Thursdays 

 

Thank you to the Thoughtful Thursdays 

volunteers for your continued support 

and hard work assisting with 

Thoughtful Thursdays. 

 

We completed our ninth year on May 1 

and celebrated with a volunteer luncheon. We appreciate 

everyone who donated food and household items to help 

our 72 Brightpoint Head Start students and families.  

 

During the summer, we are collecting boxes of tissues. Donations may be dropped off at the 

Temple. Look for opportunities starting in September to help support three special 

fundraisers during the year to provide apples, turkeys, and winter mittens to our Brightpoint 

families. 

 

Thank you to the volunteers from Congregation Achduth Vesholom, Congregation B'nai 

Jacob, and the Jewish Federation of Fort Wayne and Co-Chairs Jamie Berger and Bonnie 

Pomerantz. Thank you also to the Dr. Harry W. Salon Foundation for its generous support 

and to the anonymous donor from the Temple who generously supported our fundraiser to 

provide a turkeys for each family for Thanksgiving. 

 

Martin Luther King III to Speak   

 

Martin Luther King III will speak in Fort Wayne 56 years after his father appeared here. The 

event will take place on Wednesday, June 5 at 7:00 p.m. at the Embassy Theatre. Admission 

is free, but requires a ticket. Contact the box office for a ticket. A freewill offering will be 

taken to support the One Church-One Offender program. The Jewish Federation of Fort 

Wayne is a co-sponsor.  

 




